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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Dear Parents, 

Welcome back to the new school term.  It was great to see all the smiling faces 

back yesterday. I think it is fair to say that Spring has finally sprung after what 

seemed to be a long and wet winter, by WA standards anyway. 

The Term Calendar is attached to this Newsletter, and as you can see, we have a 

very busy term planned with lots of extra learning opportunities for children in all 

year levels through the school including: Swimming Lessons, Interschool           

Athletics Carnival, Aqua Splash Carnival, Year 5 Camp, Year 6 Camp, Edudance 

Programme and Fatimaôs Got Talent. These opportunities are all beyond the       

normal classroom experiences and add to the breadth of curriculum we offer the 

children. 

Visiting Teachers 

We welcome 3 visiting teachers to our community for the first 2 weeks of the 

term. Alex Gray will be in Year 4, Stephen Miller in Year 6 and Abbie Whelan in 

Year 1. The students are in the third year of their teaching degree at Murdoch 

University and are looking forward to engaging in as many experiences as they 

possibly can here at Our Lady of Fatima to ensure it is an enriching experience. 

The extra pair of hands in each of the classrooms is always an added bonus to our 

commitment to developing the next generation of teachers.   

Drop off Time 

A reminder to all parents that we provide before supervision for all children from 

Years 1-6 on the grassed area at the front of the school from 8:15am, with           

classrooms opening at 8:30am. Children are asked not to arrive before 8:15am, 

and if they do, they must sit quietly on the benches under the verandah until I 

come out on duty at 8:15am. We have had children arriving much earlier than 

this, so I ask parents to assist us with this, to ensure the safety and supervision of 

the children.  

Swimming Lessons 

Our programme of 8 Swimming Lessons began today. While the swimming      

lessons can be disruptive, we have managed to ensure that all the lessons will 

take place in the afternoon. The lesson times are: 

12:10pm ï 1pm for Pre-Primary, Year 2 and half of the Year 3 Class  

1pm ï 1:50pm for Year 1, Year 4 and half of the Year 3 Class 

1:50pm ï 2:40pm for Year 5 and Year 6 

The last bus should return to school just before the 3pm bell time. I appreciate the 

logistics of ensuring children are prepared each day for the swimming lessons 

adds another dimension to the household routines but the benefits of the Annual 

Swimming Lesson Programme are obvious particularly in WA, with the lifestyle 

our children enjoy. The children are able to wear their sports uniform during the 

swimming lessons if it makes the logistics easier.  
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From the Principal ñ(Continued) 

 
Aqua Splash Carnival 

As a follow on from the Swimming Lessons, the children in Years 1-3 will have the chance to showcase 

their swimming skills with our Aqua Splash Carnival, on Friday 2nd November from 1pm ï 2:30pm. This 

year the carnival has moved to Bill Kirbyôs Swimming Facility in Melville. This is a new venue and one that 

we think will suit the children well. Our hope is that many parents will be able to assist on the day so please 

email Oz Celenza at Osvaldo.Celenza@cewa.edu.au if you are able to assist. This is quite an informal event 

to give the children exposure to swimming races in a fun, relaxed environment. 

Edudance Programme 

This annual programme has been a real favourite in our community. The Edudance lessons will again take 

place each Monday starting next week and culminating in each class from PP-6 performing for the              

community at the Christmas Carols/Edudance Evening on Monday 3rd December. The children really seem 

to enjoy this programme.   

NAPLAN Results 

The annual results of the national testing in Numeracy and Literacy in Years 3 and 5 arrived at school in the 

last week of last term and were distributed to families on the last day of the term. Irrespective of the divided 

opinion about the national testing regime, it continues to provide a great opportunity for us to check that the 

way we are assessing the children matches the national assessment results, and tangibly pick up longitudinal 

patterns of progress as well as quantify the rate of progress made by different cohorts of children and             

individuals within the cohorts. 

The NAPLAN results were very pleasing overall. The Year 5 results were outstanding, the cohort was   

measured as significantly above the national average in all areas, so much so that our Year 5 results were 

equal to the Year 7 national average in the 3 areas of: Reading, Writing and Numeracy. 

Our Year 3 children also performed beyond our expectations. We have identified that this cohort of children 

have required extra learning support since the latter half of their Pre-Primary Year and a number of children 

have been identified by outside agencies as having  some level of learning difficulties. Despite this, the        

cohort of children performed very well across the 5 disciplines, achieving results as a cohort above the        

national average in the 3 areas of: Reading, Writing and Numeracy. The other 2 areas of Spelling and       

Grammar & Punctuation were very slightly below the national average, which were very good results. An 

important characteristic of our longitudinal results is that the longer the children are at our school, the 

stronger their relative results become. 

Supporting Drought Stricken Farmers  

It was great to hear the significant rainfall figures recently in some of the drought stricken areas of our    

country. I have provided an extract from the organization managing the NSW Drought Appeal and part of 

the acknowledgement we received for our community donation at the end of last term.     

 
Thank you for supporting the NSW Drought Appeal. The difficulties and hardships for farmers and their 

livestock caused by this drought will have ongoing ramifications for the affected communities. Through your 

kind donation, Vinnies will be involved in the recovery of these communities, helping to keep the             

hard-working farmers of the NSW regional area afloat as they care for their land, their livestock and crops, 

and most importantly their families, with financial aid and emotional support. 

Your kind financial gift will assist people who need it the most and help them to look forward to a brighter 

future. 

 

Thank you for your concern and generous assistance for our fellow Australians in crisis. 
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From the Principal ñ(Continued) 
 

Interschool Athletics Carnival 

Our Athletics Season will conclude next Friday, 19th October when a group of children from Years 3 -6      

represent our school at Len Shearer Reserve for the Interschool Athletics Carnival. There will be some   

training sessions offered to the children, particularly for the field events in preparation for the end of next 

week. Best wishes to all the children involved on the day. 

Camp Season 

Our 2 camps are approaching quickly. The Year 6ôs will be heading down to Waroona for their Outdoor  

Education camp in Week 4, from Tuesday 30th October to Friday 2nd November. We will be meeting with 

the parents tomorrow night to share the specific details about the Camp. Our Year 5ôs will be heading down 

south for the Surf Camp on Wednesday 14th November until Friday 16th November. The parents of the Year 

5ôs will gather for a detailed meeting on Thursday 25th October, in preparation for the camps.     

 

Dates to Remember: 

 

Wednesday 10th October ï Swimming Lessons begin 

 

Thursday 11th October ï Camp Meeting for Year 6 Parents from 6:30pm ï 7:30pm 

 

Friday 12th October ï World Teacherôs Day 

 

Wednesday 17th October ï P&F Meeting 

 

Friday 19th October ï Interschool Athletics Carnival 

 

Friday 19th October ï Swimming Lessons finish 

 

Wednesday 24th October ï Professor Maths Incursion K-6 

 

Thursday 25th October ï Whole School Mass, led by Year 2ôs 

 

Thursday 25th October ï Camp Meeting for Year 5 Parents from 6:30pm ï 7:30pm 

 

Friday 26th October ï Ride/Walk to School Day 

 

Friday 26th October ï Kindy Excursion to Woolworths 

 

 

 
Best wishes for the coming fortnight. 

 

 

Paul Hansen                                                                                                                                                

PRINCIPAL 

 



MERIT AWARDS 

 
WEEK 10,  TERM 3,  2018 

 
 

PRE-PRIMARY       PRE-PRIMARY CLASS 

 

 

 

YEAR ONE     AMELIA DE SOUSA, ZENITH ZILKO, LUCAS PRICE,   

              LAILA BECK        

 

YEAR TWO      LEVI KIRKWOOD, MAX PIANI, EADIE LUCAS, 

       BILLY DAWKINS 

      

YEAR THREE       LUCY GRUBB, MAX ROSS, SOPHIE GAULT, 

        LAWSON DEWAR 

   

YEAR FOUR       EVE MCMASTER, ZACH FELSH, MAX DI LELLO, 

        THE YEAR FOUR CLASS 

 

YEAR FIVE          JESSICA SHEPHERD, MADISON WOODS 

      

YEAR SIX       MADELEINE SMITH,  NORA CASEY , 

                     ALISTAIR SPARKES-MACDONALD     



 

 
   

 

OCTOBER 

 
3rd  Archie Miller 

8th  Billy Haddrill 

11th Charlie Anderson  

11th Harrison Dillon 

11th Alby James 

11th Hugh Farquhar 

12th Jordan Matthes 

12th Lukas Miovski 

15th Xavier Zilko 

16th Matthew Pollock 

16th Zara Pollock 

16th Pyrs Jeffery 

OCTOBER 

 
19th Charlie Ross 

20th Vincent Smith 

23rd Samuel Piggott 

23rd Lucas Prince 

24th Liam Goodwin 

24th Suni Travia-Kathiravelu 

25th Lucy Omodei 

28th William Omodei 

28th Sophie Gault 

30th Max Grubb 

31st   Eadie Lucas 

 



 
6 x 8 Class Printsð$5 each 

Available in the office as of Monday 3rd  September 

More size options available.  Please register your interest at the office! 




